Pingelly

SHIRE OPENING
HoOURSs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)
Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL
MEETINGS

13 August 2020
CEO Performance
Review Committee
commencing 9am

19 August 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

Tip HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm
Saturday - Monday

PooL HOuRs
Currently closed

Reopening November
2020

RANGER
CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE
COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING
DATES

11 August and
25 August 2020

our Shire News

TowN HALL PRoOJECT UPDATE

Last week the Shire recommenced the community conversation to unpack local
ideas to inspire the future use of the Town Hall. With the help of residents, local
businesses and community groups three key uses were explored, including
education/ history, community, and tourism/economic purposes. Thankyou to
members of the community who attended either the morning or evening session to
share your insights!

Next steps

The ideas and feedback generated from the two workshops are now being compiled
in a report for Council to have preliminary discussions. The report will also be
available to the community with further opportunity to have your say.

As always, if you have any questions or queries about the Town Hall Project the
Shire would love to hear from you! You can reach out over the phone 9887 1066, by
email admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au or make an appointment with a staff member.
Colour photos of the workshops are available to view from the Shire’s website.
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HAVE YOUR SAY
CARAVAN PARK MASTERPLAN

The Shire is inviting comment on a draft Masterplan for—
the Pingelly Caravan Park until 28 August 2020. aam s
You can learn more and have your say by viewing the

Draft Master Plan on the Shire's website, or obtaining
a copy of the Draft from the Shire Office.

VISITORS PRAISE FREE
STAY AREA FOR
RECREATIONAL VEHICLES

SWIMMING PooL
MAINTENANCE CONTINUES
BEHIND THE SCENES

While the Swimming Pool is closed during winter, we
undertake maintenance to ensure the facility is in tip
top condition for the 2020-21 summer.

Visitors to Pingelly on the weekend praised the RV
Free Stay Area. They said it was fantastic to be located
within easy reach to our CBD. Following the relaxing of
regional borders but while the state border closure
remains in place, Western Australians are pursuing
opportunities to explore their own backyard.

For more information about the self-contained RV

Parking in Pingelly visit the Shire's website.

The two wading pools have now been resurfaced and
repainted, with works to the 50m pool continuing over
the next week.

SHIRE OFFICE CLOSURE

Please be advised the Shire Office will be closed
between 8.30am — 10.30am on Wednesday 12 August
for staff training.

Contact Us: ]
Find us on

17 Queen St Pingelly n Facebook
Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Cr Peter Wood:

Cr Bill Mulroney:
(Shire President)
Cr David Freebairn:

Cr Kacey Hastings :

0427 871 191 Cr Jackie McBurney:

(Deputy President)

0427 944 456

0427 877 011 Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157
0427 968 452 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792
0410 666 056 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386



